
Arlington County Civic Federation 
Resolution for Consideration on December 4, 2007 

 
On Imposition of a New Tax for Stormwater Management 

 
Whereas: 
 

1. At its next meeting on December 15, 2007 (or at the recess session on 
December 18, 2007), the Arlington County Board has scheduled a hearing on 
the imposition of a new tax for stormwater management; and 

2. The Board voted to advertise this hearing at its 11/27/07 recess session, 
without any prior public notice, which allows only 18 days for public 
consideration; and 

3. This new tax is at a proposed rate of $.014 per $100 of assessed real property 
value, and hence is the equivalent of a 1.4 cent increase in real estate taxes 
(raising the current calendar year rate of 81.8 cents to 83.2 cents, resulting in 
a 1.7% increase in real estate taxes); and 

4. This new tax will provide approximately $8 million dollars in new revenue to 
the County, and will be dedicated to the upgrade and expansion of the 
County’s stormwater drainage and sewer infrastructure; and 

5. Heretofore, funding for such stormwater costs has been provided for from the 
County’s General Fund, and has never had a separate, dedicated revenue 
source for support; and 

6. At its recessed meeting on November 27, 2007, the County Board voted on 
the close-out of the County’s FY 2007 finances, which showed a surplus of 
over $40 million - of which $2.9 million was allocated to unnamed capital 
projects and $9.6 million was not allocated to any specific use in FY 2008; and 

7. There is no emergency or pressing need to adopt this new tax at this time; and 
8. The Arlington County Civic Federation, in its report on the FY 2008 Arlington 

budget, supported the County Manager’s initiative for additional spending for 
stormwater management (most of which was not funded by the County 
Board), but “strongly oppose(d) funding through a special taxing district or 
separate, new utility” for stormwater management (pg. 10 of the report); 

 
Therefore, be it resolved that the Arlington County Civic Federation: 

•  Supports increased County spending on our stormwater system; and 
•  Urges the County Board to utilize either some of the available surplus 

described above and/or other already existing general fund revenues to 
fund such spending through the normal budget processes, so that core 
services receive the highest spending priority; and 

•  Opposes the imposition of the new 1.4 cent tax as unnecessary, given 
the funds already available, and urges the County Board to vote against 
such imposition. 


